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June 4, 2017 

 The meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM by club president, Sam Birchfield.  The May minutes and treasurer’s report 
was read and accepted. 
 
Guests this month were: Paul Franscella 2nd meeting, Mark Collins 2nd meeting, Mark Pennell 2nd meeting Mark 
Harrison 3rd, Craig Cenalla 1st. 
 
 Old Business:  
 
• Kyle Watts reported back that the fiscal board needs to be replaced along with the gutters.  Also, growth on 
masonry work needs to be pressured washed before proper repairs can be done.  Kyle provided an estimate of $375.00 
for pressure washing the building and another estimate of $750.00 for gutter replacement.  A final estimate of $2700 
was provided for prep and paint of the outside of the clubhouse.  A motion was made and approved to remove old 
gutters and replace fiscal board next Thursday at the work party.  Kyle to oversee work. 

• Revisions to the 100-yard range were discussed again but still waiting for an estimate from Bryan Miller. 

• Tim Drum advised that new steel targets have been ordered from MGM and Shooters Connection. 

 

New Business  
• Tim Drum advised that lots of trash has been left on the range.  Club is reminded that trash cans are for club 
events and that members should take their trash with them. 

• The new skeet machine’s breaker should be turned to the off position, after arms have been released and 
individual machines turned off, due to lightning.  The breaker is located in the top position of the box located under the 
right-hand side of the cover on the skeet range. 

• Bob Metts will install a timer on the skeet machines to further prevent damage from lightning in the event 
machines are left on. 

• The .22 Tactical Steel Challenge match with be held on June 10.  Sign up will be between 9:00-9:30am 

• The land recently purchased by the club was found not to be registered correctly.  Ronnie Brown has provided 
paper work and ensured that the necessary steps have been taken to correct the problem. 

• Mark Harrison was voted into membership.  Welcome Mark! 

• Meeting adjourned at 8:48pm  

 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
David Gibbs 
 
Secretary CVRPC 


